
CRES Board Report: October, 2022
2022-2023 Goals

• #1 - All Students Ready for School
80% of students in the Little Rangers program who will be entering kindergarten in the fall of 
2023 will be able to identify 11 or more uppercase letters, as assessed by the BPS Early Childhood 
Assessment Kit. 

• #2 - Read by 3rd Grade
Each grade level, 2nd through 3rd, will achieve an overall Student Growth Percentile on the 
spring 2023 STAR Reading assessment as follows: 2nd grade will achieve a SGP of 50, and 3rd 
grade will achieve a SGP of 70.  1st grade will deploy the STAR Early Literacy Assessment to 
determine a benchmark.

• #3 - Close the Achievement Gap
The proficiency gap on the Spring STAR math assessment between CI students qualifying for free 
and reduced lunch and students not qualifying for free and reduced lunch will decrease from 
25.5% in 2022 to 20% in 2023.

• #4 - Career and College Readiness
90% of 9th, 10th, and 11th graders at Crosby-Ironton High School will be on track to graduate 
based on credits at the end of the 2022-2023 school year. *On track is defined as able to still 
graduate without credit recovery. 

• #5 - All Students Graduate From High School
90% of seniors who begin and end the 2022-2023 school year at Crosby-Ironton High School will 
graduate.

AFTT   We had our first AFTT meeting of the year on Monday, October 17th.  In all, we had 131 families 
in attendance, and we had about 120 students attending “childcare”   that evening.  A big THANK YOU 
needs to go out to CRMC for sponsoring this event.  They picked up the tab for the students’ Subway 
supper, as well as provided door prizes for our grade level drawings.  While it looks, on the surface, like 
131 students were represented, it’s actually more, as some parents may have attended one of their 
children’s meetings, but then afterward, they stopped into their other child’s classroom to get all the 
information from that teacher.  There were many cases like this, which is great to see.    

CRES Library Update   Ashley Meyer has been doing an amazing job of getting the CRES library up and 
running.  When I submitted my September report, we were just getting the bookshelves 
assembled.  Since then, Ashley has single handedly unboxed every library book and placed them on 
those shelves.  This was no small task, as we have A LOT of  books.  The new setup of the library is 
working well, and we couldn’t be happier with how the renovations turned out.
 
Math Coach  Rocky LeBlanc has been extremely busy in his new role as the Math Instructional 
Coach.  He’s doing a great job of ensuring that teachers have resources, are getting comfortable with the 
new math curriculum, and he is sharing math best-practices with them on a regular basis. 
 
Homecoming Week  This was a huge success.  Thank you's go out to everyone involved, especially Bryan 
Syrstad for arranging to have senior fall athletes come over to CRES, hang out with our students at lunch 
and recess, and judge the hallway decorating contest.  Second grade was named the winners!  
  
Respectfully submitted;

Kurt Becker
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